

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <a href="legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us">legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</a> PHONE: (651) 266-8560 FAX: (651) 266-8574

June 2, 2016

Colleen Walbran, SMRLS o/b/o Anthony Shirley, Tenant in #301 55 – 5<sup>th</sup> Street East #400 St Paul MN 55101

VIA EMAIL: <a href="mailto:colleen.walbran@smrls.org">colleen.walbran@smrls.org</a>

Re: Appeal for property at <u>1222 Westminster Street</u>

Dear Ms. Walbran:

This is to confirm that at the May 24<sup>th</sup> Legislative Hearing, Deputy Legislative Hearing Officer, Nhia Vang, recommended that the City Council deny the appeal for the above-referenced matter but will grant until June 6, 2016 for your client in Unit 301 to vacate the property.

If your client wishes to contest to Ms. Vang's recommendation, you or he may attend the City Council Public Hearing on Wednesday, June 15, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers/Third Floor.

If you have any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/ Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

cc: Fire Supervisors
Brian Schmidt
Matt Dornfeld
Tom Friel